
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

April 9, 2019 

Minutes 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

Audrey Turner, Mayor 

Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 

Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 

Josh Ivey, Police Chief 

Joe Davidson, Building Official 

Lisa Turner, Finance Officer 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

  

     The Alto Town Council held a regular meeting on April 9, 2019.  Preceding the 

meeting was a work session in which the current projects were discussed.  The 

meeting was then called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner.  The invocation was 

delivered by Eddie Palmer. 

 

     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Mayor Turner stated that 

(a) Hab. Co. Hazard Mitigation, (b) Special Election and (c) Brush-Limb-Tire Pick-

up needed to be added under New Business.  Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a 

motion to approve the agenda with the additions.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded 

the motion.                                                                                           Approved by all.                                                                                                                                                                                 

                                                                                                             

     The minutes of the March 12, 2019 meeting were presented for approval.  Pro-

tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to accept.  Councilman Eddie Palmer seconded 

the motion.                                                                                          Approved by all. 

                                                                                                               

New Business: 

     

     Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to adopt the Habersham County Hazard 

Mitigation.  Councilwoman PJ Huggins seconded the motion.       Approved by all. 

 

     Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to put the vacant seats on the 

November General Election ballot with no Special Election.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe 

seconded the motion.                                                                           Approved by all. 

 

     Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to set the brush/limb pick-up for the 

first week of each month.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion. 

                                                                                                                Approved by all. 

 

     Tire pick-up was discussed and research will be done on recycling before any 

details are set. 
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Old Business: 

     Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to table ServLine until the May 

meeting.  Councilman Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.             Approved by all. 

 

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 

     Mayor Turner announced a reminder of Clean-up Day, April 27th 

9am-12noon and the Rabies Clinic on May 18th, 10am-12noon.  She updated the 

council on the progress of the upcoming festival on June 1st. 

     Chief Josh Ivey presented the monthly Police Department totals.    

 

Public Comments:  None 

 

     Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Pro-tem 

Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:17pm.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                              Approved by all.                                                                                                                                                                     

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 

 

         

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 


